PETITION THE DUTCH EU PRESIDENCY OVER EU HUMAN RIGHTS POLICY

If you wish to add your name to Amnesty International's petition to the Dutch EU Presidency, (printed below), please email your name, city and email address to the Amnesty International Netherlands office, which is collating the numbers of signatures and will present the petition to the Dutch government.  

Please send your email to: europeeu@amnesty.nl and put "EU petition" in the subject line.
To the Prime Minister of the Netherlands

Dear Prime Minister,

One of the principles upon which the European Union is founded is respect for human rights, as can be found in the Treaty on the European Union. The Union is playing an increasingly important role with regard to the respect for human rights all over the world. Unfortunately, the political will to make improvements within the EU’s boundaries lag behind its focus on human rights violations outside the EU. This is despite the fact that human rights violations, such as excessive police violence and the discrimination of minorities, still occur in many Member States. The enlargement of the European Union with ten new Member States is even more reason to increase the efforts being made in this field.

In view of the fact that the Netherlands is the holder of the Presidency of the European Union from 1 July 2004 to 1 January 2005, I call upon the Dutch government to:

• put respect for human rights within EU boundaries high on the Union’s agenda;

• make maximum effort to reduce the number of  human rights violations within the Union. Each Member State must demonstrate its political will to hold each other accountable, investigate human rights violations, and to create a mechanism that will oblige all Member States to systematically report on the human rights situation within their own borders and to actually improve the situation;

• work towards a common asylum policy which offers refugees and those in need of international protection a fair and efficient asylum procedure, in compliance with international standards.

Yours sincerely,

